

# Rocky Motorcycle Club

Oct 6, 2020

Time: 7:00 pm

Walking Eagle Inn & Lodge  
Highway 11, 4819 45th,  
Rocky Mountain House, AB

---

**Meeting called by:** Matt Langford

**Recorder:** Holly Vandermeer

**Attendees:** Matt Langford, Melissa Tranfield, Devin Coleman, Jay Blake, Karly Nicholson, Chris Nicholson, Mark Hagen, Nate Benton, Dawn Sinclair, Cam Sully, Tarren Pidherney, Matt Von Hollen, Morgan Tifford, Sara Hay, Jason Moore, Courtney Schmale, Nathan Larsgard

## Minutes

---

**Agenda item:** Approve minutes from Sept 1, 2020

**Presenter:** Matt Langford

- Approved by Devin Coleman, Karly Nicholson

**Agenda item:** Old Business

**Presenter:** Matt Langford

**Discussion:**

- Osbourne's resulted in 2 minor injuries
- Ride or Die results are on facebook. 73 entries in total
- Trailer has moved to Nathan's
- Ryan, Tessa, George, and Cheryl are meeting for Mototally training.
- Race Rules to be posted at all events

Conclusions:

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

---

**Agenda item:** Water Truck donation for track

**Presenter:** Cam Sully

**Discussion:**

- Donation by: Terra Firma Resources, Fred's Trucking and Oilfield, and Medicine River Oil Recyclers.
- IVT – Darren Vandermeer will do any lowbedding necessary to help if needed.
- Budget \$15/month charge by Treatment Plant to account for water
- Cam Sully shared he will supply water
- Old water truck to be donated for watering track.
- Old truck, can be moved around track, not road worthy.
- Tanks, valves, hoses, pumps, spray bars, cannons – Terra Firma will work at cost – parts/labour.
- Will require signage
- Wes Shippelt shared that the sprinkler system is a gong show, and that money would be better spent on further development for track drainage to allow trucks/trailers to have better access.

Conclusions:

**Actioned Item**

**Person responsible**

---

**Agenda item:** Dozer repairs

**Presenter:** Devin Coleman

**Discussion:**

- The track dozer needs repairs: service, steering clutch, break bans maybe?
- Devin motions to budget \$2500.00 towards the repairs

- Melissa Tranfield seconds the motion

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

- ✓ Dozer to get repaired

Devin Coleman

**Agenda item:** Transponders

**Presenter:** Matt Langford

**Discussion:**

- For the Transponder system a decision is to be made regarding the 3 year subscription or the 5 year subscription.
- Tarren Pidherney motions for the 5 year subscription
- Sara Hay seconds the motion.
- Sara will work on the Facebook ad for the sale of the transponders to the club.

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

- ✓ Facebook ad for the sale of transponders to the club members

Sara Hay

**Agenda item:** Trailer equipment – missing/repairs required

**Presenter:** Nathan Larsgard

**Discussion:**

- The big speaker is broken and requires repair.
- FM Transmitter is missing – discussion of Brian Roberts still has it.

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

- ✓ Repair big speaker

Nathan Larsgarda

- ✓ Retrieve FM transmitter

Matt Langford

**Agenda item:** Ice Racing

**Presenter:** Matt Langford

**Discussion:**

- Committee members:
  - Nathan Larsgard, Melissa Tranfield, Chris Berkley, Nate Benton, Courtney Schmale, Mike Rose
- Bauman's will complete the plowing
- Administration: Melissa Tranfield and Nate Benton
- Score Keepers: Amanda (last name?)
- Races:
  - 2 x Mulhurst – Jan 24<sup>th</sup>, Feb 7<sup>th</sup>
  - 2 x Sylvan – Feb 14<sup>th</sup>, Feb 28<sup>th</sup>
- Meetings to be held for Ice Racing in November and December

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

- ✓ Meetings to be held

---

**Agenda item:** Year End

**Presenter:** Matt Langford

**Discussion:**

- Discussion of having a year end live draw for prizes and donations like last year.
- Hoodies are to go to top 5 positions, no names on hoodies
- Wes Shippelt wants plaques as well
- Melissa Transfield and Courtney Schmale will manage hoodies.
- Follow up at 1<sup>st</sup> meeting next year.

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

✓ Hoodie order

Melissa Tranfield/Courtney Schmale

---

**Agenda item:** Big Horn Singletrack development

**Presenter:** Morgan Titford

**Discussion:**

- Chamber of Commerce membership is \$75.00/year
- The Chamber has grant money availability
- The Big Horn single track development project has huge potential – 3.5 – 5.5 million for trail development
- Should/Could the Rocky Motorcycle Club add a single track division, is the club interested in adding the division?
- Motion to move forward with research into the possibility of the Big Horn Project
- Motion to allow Morgan Titford and Nate Benton to represent the club during the research

**Conclusions:**

**Action items**

**Person responsible**

✓ Motion and second

Courtney Schmale/Nathan Larsgard

**Meeting Adjourned: 8:30 pm**